Hi friends!
We’re students of 3rd E.S.O (third year of Secondary School –fourteen year old students). We’re sending you a box with typical things from Zaragoza (Saragossa in English) in Spain. We hope you like them and you can know a bit more of our city and our country.

What’s inside the shoebox?

· A typical foulard from Zaragoza. Its colours are red and black. Its name is “cachirulo”.

· A ribbon which measures as much as the column, where our Lady of El Pilar stands on, does. She’s the patron saint of our town. 

· A bracelet that is decorated with the flag of our county, Aragón.  

· A Fluvi watch where you can see our local time. Fluvi was the mascot of the International Expo “Water and Sustainable Development” that was celebrated in Zaragoza from 14th June 2008 to 14th September 2008. 
· Some sweets that are called “adoquines”. They’re famous here because they are as hard as the street tiles in the old town. They’re wrapped with a paper that has the image of our Lady of El Pilar printed on. 

· There are also “Huesos de Santo” (saint’s bones). They’re very nice sweet pastries that we have for dessert and coffee on All Saints’ Day.
· We’re sending “Frutas de Aragón” (crystallized fruit covered with chocolate). We hope chocolate didn’t melt it!!!
· We’re also sending you some postcards from Zaragoza. We’ve just learnt how to write “real postcards” in English (no subjects, no verb “to be”… We hope we didn’t make too many mistakes!!!).

·  There are some photos taken at our school on 9th October. We were celebrating Pilar’s Day.  The “Fiestas del Pilar” were celebrated from the 10th October to 18th October. On the 12th October, people offer flowers to Our Lady of El Pilar. At school we did a special offering. Students brought toothpaste, toothbrushes, showergel, shampoo, soap, nappies,… that were given to the refuge for poor people in our city.  Children in the photos are wearing the “cachirulo” and they’re dressed up with the traditional clothes (as shepherds did it some decades ago). We are also in the photos. Girls danced a hidi bollywood dance and boys built human sculptures (PE teacher is teaching us acrogym). We had a good time and we were invited to have hot chocolate!!! 
· Finally, we’re sending you our personal school diary where we must write our homework, our marks, exam days and projects’ deadlines every day, where our parents sign for school trips or if we’ve been absent at school for some days and where… our teachers also write notes to our parents if we misbehave or don’t do our homework (but rarely… don’t you, Mrs Buxton? Mrs Buxton is our English teacher, she married an English man so she doesn’t use her maiden name in class).
We hope you like everything and we’re looking forward to hearing from you soon. We’re so excited with this project that we’ve already started to prepare our second shoebox… and there will be “turrón”!

Yours sincerely,

Naiara Díaz

(3rd secondary school student)
